Report to the West Virginia State

 University Faculty Senate

May 2, 2008

West Virginia State Community and Technical College 

 Institutional Board of Advisors (IBOA) Meeting 

______________________________________________________

A regular meeting of the WVSCTC Institutional Board of Advisors was held on Wednesday, April 9, 2008 in the Erikson Alumni Center.  The meeting was called to order by Mr. Walter Greenhowe, Chair. Seven Board members were present with one member participating by conference call.  Several guests were also present. 

Dr. Kathy D’Antoni, Interim President submitted a written report to the Board. Dr. D’Antoni provided these additional comments:

· With the passage of HB3215, WVSCTC will have an independent governing board, effective July 1, 2008.  Current IBOA member’s names have been submitted to the Governor for formal appointments to the CTC Board of Governors
· $13.7 Million has been made available for a new building with the passage of Senate Bill 682.
· Discussions with Clay County Representatives to offer classes at the Clay County Center.  A town hall meeting will be scheduled soon to assess their needs.  
· Table Games Training for the Mardi Gras Gaming Center is scheduled to begin in June for Poker, Black Jack and Craps.  Will secure a facility for training that has adequate parking.  Advertising will be done to hire trainers.  Three daily training sessions will be held for a 7 to 10 week period.  
· The development of a CTC Management Team has been established to work on strategies to make the college more student-friendly and receptive to businesses and the community.  
The following Action Items were presented to the Board:

Ms. Edie Worrells, Interim Vice President of Academic Affairs presented the following Action items on Program Reviews 

· AAS- Accounting – Motion made to accept the recommendation of the Program Review Committee to continue the program at the present level.  Motion carried.
· AAS – Marketing – Motion to accept the recommendation of the Program Review Committee to continue the program at the present level.  Motion carried.
· AAS – Banking and Finance – Motion to accept the recommendation of the Program Review Committee to continue the program with the recommendation for further development of a 2+2.  Motion carries.
· Termination of the AAS – Technology Studies/Information Technology Option – Extensive discussion ensued concerning the termination of this program.  Concerns were expressed for a need to package programs differently, for program directors to network, initiate and track marketing plans, recruitment of students, and providing on-line programs.  Since there was a lack of any counter measures or recovery plan, a motion was made to table any action on this program until more feedback in writing could be obtained from students and advisory board.  This discussion resulted from a decision in April 2007 to continue the AAS in Information Technology.  The Board at that time wanted to see a plan of action for the program to continue.  
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by:

Judith A. Whipkey, Faculty Representative, IBOA

